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Dear Ms. Cerney,

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed Peavey Plaza Rehabilitation Project (Project). It is our
understanding that the City of Minneapolis will be utilizing a state capital grant for the proposed Project, as allocated to the
City by the State of Minnesota. As such, the Project is being reviewed pursuant to the responsibilities given to the State
Historic Preservation Office by Minnesota Historical Society under the Minnesota Historic Sites Act (M.S. 138.665-666) and
the Minnesota Field Archaeology Act (M.S. 138.40).

We have completed a review of the 90% design submittal package as issued by the City on 21 November 2017 for the
proposed Project. This90% design submittal was received in our office on 22 November 2017. Staff of the State Historic
Preservation Office, including myself and Historical Architect Natascha Wiener, have attended several Technical Committee
and Stakeholder meetings since we last wrote to the City on 24 October 2017 following our office's review of the 60%
design submittal. Thank you for extending invitations to our staff to participate in these consultation meetings, as well as
the City's inclusion of representatives from other historic preservation consulting parties. In our opinion, these meetings
have continued to be an effective way to facilitate meaningful consultation and have informed our reviews.

Asyou are aware, Peavey Plaza is a historic property which was listed in the National Register of Historic Places (NRHP) in
January 2013. Peavey Plaza is listed under NRHP Criterion A (Community Planning and Development) for its locally
significant role in the revitalization of downtown Minneapolis and Criterion C (Landscape Architecture) as a nationally
significant example of an M. Paul Friedberg-designed urban park plaza in the Modernist style. The property's Period of
Significance is 1975, the year construction of the plaza was completed. Because the property was less than 50 years old at
the time of listing, the property also meets NRHP Criteria Consideration G for exceptional significance. At the time of listing,
it was determined that the property retained a very high level of historic integrity for a 1970s American Modernist urban
park plaza.

To reiterate from our 5 July 2017 comment letter on the 30% design, in order for our office to determine that the proposed
rehabilitation will not adversely affect this historic property, the Project must be designed in accordance with the Secretary
of the Interior's Standards for the Treatment of Historic Properties and corresponding Guidelines for the Treatment of
Cultural Landscapes (collectively referred to as Standards). It is our understanding that the City's goal for the proposed

Project's scope of work, as described thus far, is intended to result in a design which will be in conformance with the
Standards for Rehabilitation, as this treatment allows for continued preservation of the historic property through both

repair and in-kind replacement of existing features and materials as well as alterations required for continued
contemporary use, including accessibility, public safety, and environmental/sustainability.
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